June 30. 1976

Office of the White House Press Secretary

NOTICE TO THE PRESS

The President today announced the appointment of Walter Tice, of Yonkers, New York, as a member of the National Advisory Council on Education Professions Development for the remainder of the term expiring April 16, 1977. He will succeed Hugo A. Sabato who died on January 19, 1976.

The President today also announced his designation of Mr. Tice to serve as Chairman of the Council.

On January 16, 1975, Mr. Tice was appointed as a member of the Council for the remainder of the term which expired on April 26, 1976. He also served as Chairman of the Council until his term expired.

The Council consists of 15 members and reviews the operations of the Federal programs for the training and development of educational personnel, and evaluates their effectiveness in meeting needs for additional educational personnel.

#